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Two new members appointed to the 
Nunavut Liquor Licensing Board 

 
IQALUIT, Nunavut (October 11, 2006) – The Honourable David Simailak, Minister 
responsible for the Nunavut Liquor Licensing Board is pleased to announce the 
appointment of Nicole Sikma of Rankin Inlet and Jimmy Kilabuk of Iqaluit to the Board. 
 
“Ms. Sikma has great experience as a board member for various groups and organizations 
and Mr. Kilabuk has been a fire fighter, Municipal Councilor and Mayor in Iqaluit,” said 
Simailak.  “Both members will bring strong representation and will complement the 
strengths of existing Board members.” 
 
Minister Simailak formally met with Board Members in Iqaluit to inform the Board of 
these new appointments.  The appointment of two new members brings the board 
membership to its full complement of nine.  The new members of the Board will hold 
office for a period of two years. 
 
Ms. Sikma is presently with the Keewatin Legal Services Centre in Rankin Inlet and will 
bring a wealth of knowledge to the Nunavut Liquor Licensing Board.  Mr. Kilabuk will 
bring traditional knowledge and values to the Board table. 
 
The Board is responsible for advising the Minister in relation to matters concerning the 
Liquor Act, making regulations relating to liquor licenses and permits, issuing and 
renewing liquor licenses, and ensuring that licensees comply with the Liquor Act and 
Regulations. 
 
The Board is composed of people from all walks of life, from hunters to members of the 
business community to academics.  This creates an environment where a variety of 
views, backgrounds and skills can be utilized to enhance the board’s decision making 
process.   
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